The May 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 05/02/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Beckerman & George, were present. Also in attendance were Mayor Warner and many concerned residents.


The April 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. 

A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Beckerman 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.4/04/07

$  870.72

$102525.44
$29828.09

Deposits


$ 4306.96

$  2465.27
$ 2540.00

Withdrawals

$ 4039.91

$  3515.75
$ 3838.00

Interest

     $
    

$   475.05
$__118.08    

Bal. 05/02/07

$ 1137.77
     $101950.01  
$28648.27





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 4/04/07

$ 2510.23

$966.89

$11.11

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   59.92 
$  3.95

$  .00
Bal.05/02/07

$ 2570.15

$970.84

$11.11

SEWER FUND

Bal. 4/04/07


$ 41867.22

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$  1193.82

Deposits



$      .00

Interest



$    29.06
Bal 05/02/07


$ 30989.03

QUESTIONS:


Mrs. Graves presented the Borough Council with a proposition from the White Haven Little League Association.  They are in need of another baseball field to use for games and practices.  They will provide funding to fix and maintain the field through fundraising.  The field is already per Little League regulation. 
They just require Penn Lakes permission.  Favire feels it’s a great idea since the field isn’t being used to its potential.  George agrees it’s a good idea but wishes to table any motion until she speaks with Atty. McCormick if any agreement is needed.  Chris Kile is the contact for the WH Little League if we have any questions, at 233-9151.  George indicated that some issues that will need to be addressed are bathroom facilities and parking.  Mrs. Graves feels that the parking seems to be quite adequate.  White Haven Little League has insurance.  George mentioned that the beach is private so the use of the lake would be limited.  George said she would ask Atty. McCormick to speak with Chris to work out any details.


Sally Horny asked if any arrangements were made to remove the pipe at her property line.  George replied that there hasn’t because it is not our responsibility.  The responsibility lies with the individuals that are in disagreement and with Aqua and Entech.  The Borough did not give them permission to do this.  Discussion ensued. 


Sally Horny also asked if the tree across from Karen Greens home could be looked at because its branches are on the electric lines.  Mayor Warner is to check this out.


Paul Rogan Sr. wanted to again bring to the Boroughs attention the 2 trees by where Dr. Africa’s property was that are leaning toward Hollenback Rd. They will fall across the street onto wires and across toward the home that’s there. Discussion ensued.  Mayor Warner will find out whose land its on and look into it.


Lois Carter asked if we have an ordinance where pet owners have to pick up after their dogs when walking them around the lake.  There are many people that let their dogs do their duty and not pick it up after them.  They should carry a bag and pick up their dog dirt.  George asked that everyone who walk their dogs around the lake to please carry a bag and pick up after them.


Karen Green asked about the children’s program and about the testing of the lake if it will be posted.  Favire said that he will be testing the lake every week and the results will be posted on the board.  George said that we are having a summer program and are just working out all the details.  The program will be in July.


Jerry Dailey suggested that if repair work is to be done to the roads council should address the storm drainage problem at the lake first.  Feels this needs to be rectified. 


Carol Winters asked if the road would be repaved by her home where they dug out across the road.  Favire replied that they are supposed to fix this but George will speak with Dave Quinn about when it will be done.


Sally Horny asked who repaired the roads last year after the sewer project.  Sally feels that they should be redone because there are an awful lot of potholes all around.  George said that there are some heavy-duty construction trucks going up and down Terrace Drive.  There are issues with the roads that will need to be addressed.


Barbara Fisher said that on Saturday there would be a Penn Lake pride day so please come out and help clean around the lake.  We will start at 9am so please come out and help.  Any time you can give would be greatly appreciated.

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 2465.27

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$  133.36

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$  125.00

Building Permits



$  150.00

Contractors Permits



$  230.00

Garbage Fees Collected


     $ 6143.87

Taxes Collected



$   20.00

Sale of Ordinance Book



$22800.00

Sewer Connection Fees Collected



$12573.79

Liquid Fuels Allocation


`
$33082.88

Sewer Fees Coll.-Dec ’06, Jan & Feb ‘07











BILLS:
READ 



$   82.97

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- March



$   29.25

PP&L April 2 Streetlights



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, May Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, May Salary 



$  859.37

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$  200.00

Z.O. Salary, Chris George-May



$  120.00

PA State Assoc of Boroughs-Grant Prep 






Seminar



$   55.67

Verizon- Telephone 4/7 to 5/6/07


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Favire stated that he would start taking samples of the lake water before the swimming season and take them weekly and post results on the board.


Mayor Warner was disturbed about people not picking up after dogs as well and feels its pretty disgusting.  When it rains all that water goes down into the lake. 

Also, caught someone dumping up on Hollenback Road. He will be arrested if he doesn’t pick it up by a certain date.

The boats by the pagoda need to be removed.  The fire truck will not be able to get to the water if they need to in case of a fire because the boats are too far out into the road.


Mrs. McGarrigan asked if the blasting she heard in the morning is from the stone quarry.  Mayor Warner replied that it is.

UNFINIISHED BUSINESS:


George stated that we have Borton Lawson checking into what is involved in the next phase of the Dam Project and also the Emergency Action Plan.

NEW BUSINESS:


George said that we would need a new zoning officer by the end of June hopefully.  If you are organized its not that time consuming you just need a pretty thick skin.  If any one is interested please let us know.  The salary pays $200/mo.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Favire, 2nd by Beckerman, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

